
1 

 

RECORD OF SCOTTON PARISH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY 

HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

ON TUESDAY 4
TH

 APRIL 2017 AT 6PM 

 

1 PRESENT: Mrs B Hill (Chairman); Mr S Smith; Ms M Smith; Mrs D Colleran;  

   Mr R Millward; Mr J Terry; District Councillor Pat Mewis; 

   Mr M Clarke; Mrs C Musgrave; Mrs C Wood; Mr M Schofield;  

2. APOLOGIES: Mel Langford; Lynne Wetherall; 

   District Councillor Pat Mewis left the meeting early. 

 

3 MATTERS ARISING FROM 2016 MEETING 

 Parishioner Mr S Smith proposed an amendment to item 9.   

 Amendment:  Mr S Smith had asked about progress of Neighbourhood Plan.  He raised the 

 fact that he was quoted 9 houses and wanted to know why he was told this and not the proposed 

 23 in the CLLP. 

 It was pointed out that residents were advised to read the CLLP online but that Mr Smith had in 

 fact been lent the very latest one which had just been sent to the clerk and which has, to this 

 date, not been fully adopted. 

 

4 ANNUAL REPORT 

 The Chairman gave a verbal Annual Report and presented the Financial Statement and 

 attendance record. 

 Special thanks must go to Mr Clive Williams who is doing a wonderful job keeping  the 

 area looking neat and tidy. 

 

5 OTHER REPORTS 

 

District Councillor:  Cllr Pat Mewis provided a written report.  Copy attached. 

 

Friendship Club:  Mary Smith provided a written report about the work of this club.  Copy attached. 

 

Whist Drive.  Mary Smith provided a written report regarding the whist drive.  Copy attached.  

 

Village Hall:  Mr M Schofield gave the report and said that the hall had seen a busy year with a good 

fete, quiz night, whist drives, and concert.  New hedges had been planted by volunteers and there was a 

new sign, LED lighting outside, new heating and the new windows were imminent.  The hall had also 

supported a resident pursuing The Duke of Edinburgh award.  Mr Schofield said thank you to everyone 

who had supported the hall this past year. 

 

Bowls Club: Mr S Smith gave the report and said 7 people play regularly and enjoy weekly games. 

 

Goldstar Motor Cycle Club:  Report given by Mr M Clarke who said that the club was very well 

supported and last year raised £1000 for the Air Ambulance.  This year’s chosen charity is Dementia 

Care.  Everyone is welcome to come along to meetings. 

 

Eau Valley Singers: Report given by Christine Musgrave who said that the community choir had now 

more male members and were due to sing at the Scotter Arts Festival.  There is now also a Facebook 

Page for more information  
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Scotton Art Group:  Report given by Chris Wood who said that the group now had more resources and 

17 members.  There will be an exhibition in the Village Hall in July. 

 

Luddington Trust:  Report submitted by Revd D Langford.  Report attached. 

 

6. PARISHIONER REQUESTS 

 There were no requests this year.   

 Last year parishioners requested a defibrillator which is now in situ. 

 

7. BEST KEPT VILLAGE 

 The Parish Council are still uncertain whether or not to participate in 2017. 

 

8. ELECTION OF ALLOTMENT WARDENS  

 Mr R Ramsay and Mr Laughton were re-elected. 

 

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 The Chairman thanked, on behalf of the Parish, the Councillors both present and those who 

 have recently resigned.  The Council have a full compliment of members as Mrs C Wood 

 replaced Mrs E Schofield. 

 

10 The Assembly closed at 6.50pm.   

 The next Annual Assembly will be held on Tuesday 10
th

 April 2018. 

   

   

 

 

 

 

   


